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            3/14/2023 
 
 
El Dorado Gun Club Officers & Board Meeting 
The BreakRoom, 4131 S Shingle Road 
Opened:  4:00 PM Adjourned:  4:27 PM 
 
Officers Present:  Dave Longcor, President; Bob St. Amour, Vice President; Sharon Denton, Secretary; Sandra Longcor, 
Treasurer 
Board Present:  Charlie Freeland, Tony Garcia, Jim Shipley, Doug Becker, Bart Petterle, Fred Librach 
 
Members/Guests:  8 
 
Quorum:  Yes. 
 
The 2/13/2023, meeting was cancelled due to an unfortunate accident of a car crashing into our meeting room.  Thank 
goodness, no one was hurt.  The meeting date has been changed to the second Tuesday of the month at 4:00 PM.  The 
location has been moved to The BreakRoom, Shingle Springs. 
 
Minutes:  The motion was made, seconded and unanimous vote to waive the reading and accept the minutes for the 
January 9, 2023, meeting as previously emailed to the officers and board. 
 
President’s Report & Pistol Rifle Range Manager:  Dave reported that Mike Hampton has been appointed the Pistol/Rifle  
Range Manager and Chad Nelson is to be the Chief Range Officer.  Welcome aboard, gentlemen.  There are plans to have 
a Range Safety Officer class in the near future.  The monthly EDPS matches have been well attended at the Lower Range.  
Andrew Phillips and David Richter were instrumental in overseeing the Explorers shooting the Club’s Garands and using 
the ammo donated by member Ray Engler.  The Explorers enjoyed the experience. 
 
Vice President & Senior Range Manager Report (SRM):  Bob presented the idea of having a For Members Only picnic at 
the range sometime this summer.  A variety of ideas were explored but nothing was decided on at this time.   Thank you, 
Jim Shipley, for picking up the new refrigerator and delivering it to the Lower Range. 
 
Secretary’s Report:  Sharon reported that there are 564 members in the Club, and 37 new members for 2023. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  Sandra reported the following are the balances for our accounts as of: 
 

Checking Account $49,996.44 
Savings Account $40,140.24 
EV Account  $30,389.90 
USPSA Account  $  4,588.50 

 
 
Trap Range Managers:  Bart reported that the trap range has been slow due to the weather conditions.  There is a need 
for more Range Safety Officers at the Trap Range. 
 
Old Business:  Sandra reported that the Member Appreciation Dinner was successful and the Club made a profit of 
$4,491.54.  Thank you to all the members and others that helped to make this event a profitable one for the Club.  The 
most popular items for the dinner raffle were range bags, purse and cleaning kits. 
 
New Business:  Dave L has been in contact with four painting firms for bids to paint the Lower Range and connexes.  The 
motion was made, seconded and unanimous vote to spend no more than $8000.00 to have Antonio Torres do the work.  
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The Lower Range will be closed for a week while this work is being completed.  As soon as Dave can obtain dates, he will 
reach out to the members to be part of work crew to prepare the area for painting. 
 
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.  Thanks to all attendees for coming to the meeting. 
 
Next meeting:  4/11/2023, 4:00 PM SHARP.  Location:  The BreakRoom, Shingle Springs. 
 
 


